Raymond, New Hampshire School District Recount

March 16, 2022

Recount of Article 1 – Election of Officers – 3 Years (2)

The Raymond School District Recount for Article 1 – Election of Officers was called to order at 6:04 PM in the Iber Holmes Gove Middle School Cafe by the School District Moderator, Jonathan Wood.

The Board of Recount and Ballot Counters were sworn in before the meeting.

The Board of Recount consisted of the following:

School District Moderator Jonathan Wood

School District Clerk Linda Hoelzel

School Board Member Tony Clements

School Board Member John Harmon

School Board Member Ada Vadeboncoeur

School Board Members Dawn Leamer and Joe Saulnier were replaced by Michelle McManus and Doug Vogel on the Board of Recount.

Other Election Officials:

Wayne Welch
Kathy McDonald
Arlene French
Robert Gagnon
Elizabeth Wynne

The Pledge of Allegiance was recited by all those in attendance.

The moderator read the rules of the recount to the Board of Recount, Ballot Counters and Observers.

The sealed ballots were unsealed and opened.

The Board of Recount and Ballot Counters counted all the cast ballots from the March 8, 2022 School District Election and put them in bundles of 50. There were a total of 1446 ballots which matched the total from the March 8, 2022 election.

Ballots were counted by the Ballot Counters. The tally sheets were verified by the School District Clerk and School District Moderator.

RESULTS:	BEFORE	AFTER
Joe Saulnier	739 *	741 *
Cindy Bennett	523 *	524 *
Dawn Leamer	510	510
Matt Luquette	491	491

The moderator, chair of the Board of Recount, declared Joe Saulnier and Cindy Bennett elected.

After the results were declared by the moderator, Cindy Bennett and Joe Saulnier were sworn in by the clerk.

The ballots of the March 8, 2022 School District Election were resealed.

The Raymond, NH School District Recount of March 8, 2022 concluded at 7:35 PM.

Respectfully submitted,

Linda Hoelzel

School District Clerk

A true copy of the minutes of the Raymond, NH School District Recount of March 16, 2022.

Attest:

Linda Hoelzel

School District Clerk